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To:    The Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
From:   Chris Dopkins, P.E., Village Engineer  
 
Re:  Supplemental MFT Funding Resolution  
 
Date:   December 1, 2023 

 
 
Attached to this memo is Resolution 2023-30, which “appropriates” Motor Fuel Tax Funds through IDOT for 
the Orth Road Improvements.  You may recall that we passed a similar resolution earlier this year for the 
State Street Improvements.    Upon passage, four certified copies of the executed resolution need to be sent 
to IDOT’s regional office in Dixon.   
 
As a piece of good news, the Orth Road Improvements were constructed at approximately $23,000 below the 
bid price.    
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
We recommend the Village approve Resolution 2023-30.   
 
I look forward to discussing this item with the Board, and in the meantime please do not hesitate to contact 
me at 636-9590 with any questions.  Thank you. 
 




